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Dates for your diary 

Monday 1st  - 5th July 2019 

¶ Isle of Wight residential - 

 selected year 6 students 

Monday 1st  July 2019 

¶ Year 1 visit to East Ham 

library -England/Scotland 

Wednesday 3rd July 2019 

¶ SEND Cabbieôs outing to 

Maldon ïselected pupils 

¶ Year 6 visit to Jubilee Park 
-selected pupils 

¶ Year 1 visit to East Ham 

library ïIreland/Wales 

¶ Nursery visit to East Ham 

library -Cuba AM 

¶ Nursery visit to East Ham 

library -Barbados PM 

Thursday 4th July 2019 

¶ Year 4 Science museum 

trip -India/China 

¶ Reception visit to  

 Colchester Zoo 

¶ Nursery visit to East Ham 

library ð Antigua AM 

¶ Girls London Youth Games 

final -selected year 3 and 4 

pupils 

¶ Nursery visit to East Ham 

library -Dominica PM 

Friday 5th July 2019 

¶ Year 6 Olympic 

Park visit -

selected pupils 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Summer weather 

You might be wondering where the heat has come from 
this week, whether it has been drawn in from the northern 
parts of Africa or come as a result of global warming. You 
might be wondering why on Thursday afternoon the     
normal din from the playground had all but disappeared. 

You might be wondering why there were no teachers in the staff room eating 
and why a faint glow could be seen emanating from library around noon, but 
only if you had been stood in the learning resource centre at 12:40pm     
yesterday would you know the answers to these questions. The root cause 
of the heat, the peaceful playground, the glow and the lack of teachers can 
be traced to the Times Table Rock Stars competition that finally took place  
yesterday lunchtime.  

Times Table Rock Stars  
Children from up and down the school took part in a 
multiplication competition now legendary amongst  
pupils and staff. Never before had so many people 
witnessed activity so feverish, concentration so rapt or 
jubilation so bright. Emerging from the pack, with skill, 
technique and knowledge, was Raholla Zadran.  
Answering times table questions more quickly than 
you or I can blink, he blitzed the competition and left 
all others trailing in his wake. After all was computed 
and done, this was an example like no other of human 
endeavour and talent. Well done to all the other    
competitors as well, who battled through to become  
champions of their classes and year groups.  

Brampton's Boys' and Girls' football results 
Last week Brampton's Boys' and Girls' football teams participated in the 
semi finals of the Newham Schools League. Both teams were victorious and 
successful in securing a place in the finals which will take place on the  
Tuesday 9th July. 
Girls' Results: Brampton 1-0 St Lukes (Jannat) Brampton 3-1                   
St Joachims (Jannat, Ibukon, Hana) 
Boys' Results: Brampton 5-2 St Helens (Alvin, Mason x2, Tajuddin x2) 
Brampton 9-1 Calverton 

(Alvin x3, Mason , Tajuddin x3, Rayan, Bright) 
Both teams will play Aldersbrook in the Final. It will be a tough encounter as 
previously, our boys only beat them on penalties after a 1-1 draw. The Girls' 
will be looking to redeem themselves as last time, they fell short losing 1-0 in 
the Premier League Cup.  

GOOD LUCK, BRING IT HOME BRAMPTON! 
Have a lovely weekend, 

Mr Reid 

Big Talk Home Learning 

If children can't say it then children can't write it. 
Dear All, 

This weekendôs BTHL 28th / 29th / 30th June 
 

The 2019 FIFA Womenôs World Cup is up and running and children and staff are excited about 
the prospects of their favourite teams. 

Which country/countries would you like to win the trophy and why? 



 

 News from the Upper Phase 
    Year 5 

Birthdays in Year 5 
We celebrated Roheemot, Heili, Redita, Mason, Bradly,  

Alfie, Mohammad F, Muskan and Jonathan 
 

Year 5 have begun this half-term extremely positively and the teachers have been impressed by 

how much the children have matured in their approach to learning over the course of Year 5. It is 

hard to believe that soon they will be in Year 6! 

 

 

 

 

 

Over the remaining few weeks, the children will be deepening their understanding of Greeceôs 

culture and history, but this time will be looking at these subjects in the context of Ancient 

Greece. During our wider curriculum lessons, they shall be exploring Athens and Sparta and the 

different rules they had in their states and how these may have impacted the citizens of those 

states. Furthermore, the children will be focusing on developing their computing skills, using the 

language of computing to produce an algorithm for creating a game on Scratch. Our topic this 

half-term lends itself well to art and design and technology, so the pupils will practise building 

skills by creating their own Parthenon. They have already practised drawing the Parthenon using 

chalk.                                                                

In mathematics, the Year 5 pupils have been covering topics, such as perimeter, area, volume 

and conversion between different units, such as millilitres to litres and grams to kilograms. As the 

children have covered the majority of the Year 5 curriculum, we will spend our time carefully    

revising any tricky topics, such as fractions, long division and word problems. Ask your child 

which topics they have enjoyed studying this year, and which ones they would like to re-visit.    

Remember you can use the home learning given on Fridays, MyMaths (the website we use to set 

maths homework), Times Table Rock Stars, Hit the Button or even YouTube to help your child 

continue to make progress and challenge themselves in their learning.                                                           

In English, the Year 5 pupils will be exploring a combination of fiction and non-fiction writing. As 

the half-term commenced, they revised features of poetry and explored how to write a poem 

based on the theme of change. This proved to be a successful interdisciplinary exercise, as we 

are also looking at changes in science and in our PSHE lessons. Our next unit in English allows 

the children to explore how to write a mini saga based on a historical figure or a period in history. 

The mini saga cannot exceed 100 words, so it provides ample opportunity for the children to 

practise being both creative and disciplined with their writing at the same time. If you and your 

child would like a head start on this unit of work, why not try and create a mini saga together at 

the weekend? Or, your child could start researching some interesting facts about a historical    

figure or a period in history. 



On behalf of Let Us Communicate - an Independent Support    
Group (LUC), we would like to invite you to our meeting: 

  
                 ñJoint Commissioning ï Connecting SEND 

                    Education, Health and Care: Aligning priorities and                
Understanding Service Delivery 

 
                            Thursday, July 4, 2019 

10:00 am - 12:30 pm  
 

St Lukeôs Community Centre,  
89 Tarling Road, Canning Town E16 1HN 

 

Joint Commissioning - Connecting SEND is about working together with families to create 
a joint commissioning agreement between the London Borough of Newham, Newham NHS    
Clinical Commissioning Group, East London NHS Foundation Trust and NHS England which 
aligns priorities, improves assessments and specialist provisions. We must work jointly with all 
the    different partners involved in SEND improvement: children, young people, parents, 
Mayor, Members of parliament, councillors, schools (headteachers/SENCOs), local       
authority    officers, health and social care professionals. We will run open group discus-
sions. 
 

BLUE BADGE FOR PEOPLE WITH HIDDEN DISABILITIES 
New guidance has now been issued to local authorities on extending 
the blue badge scheme to people with hidden disabilities such as  
dementia, autism and severe anxiety. 
 
Changes in the regulations will mean automatic eligibility for any 
claimant who scores 10 points in relation to the ñplanning and follow-
ing journeysò activity on the grounds that they cannot undertake any journey because it would 
cause them overwhelming psychological distress. 
 
But many other people with mental health conditions may also be eligible when the new rules 
come into force on 30 August. 
 
Jane Harris, Director of External Affairs at the National Autistic Society, said: 
ñThe changes will make a huge difference to thousands of autistic people and their families 
across England ï helping them to go out in the way many others take for granted. 
ñJust leaving the house is incredibly difficult for many autistic people ï and involves detailed 
preparation. Some autistic people have no concept of the dangers of the road while others are 
so anxious about plans going wrong, like not being able to find a parking space, that they donôt 
go out at all. Having a Blue Badge will be life-changing and help many to reduce loneliness and 
isolation.ò 
 
There are currently around 2.35 million blue badges in the UK. The new criteria are expected to 
considerably increase this number. 
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       Other Information 

Menu - Week 1 


